
Minutes from the February 22nd, 2022 Parks and Recreation Commission 

1. Called to order at 6:05pm by Andy Shoemaker with roll call 

Present- Molly Henkel (via Zoom), Andy Shoemaker, Brian Thom (via Zoom), Sheri Davis(via Zoom), 

Mike Kurutz, John Wild, Doug Wickersham (via Zoom) 

Not Present- Brandon Magdic, Renee Junod 

2. Citizens Comments- None 

3. Approve Minutes from the January 11th 2022 meeting 

Motion by Henkel,   2nd by Kurutz,  Motion passed 4-0 

4. Park Director Report 

a. Buildings Report 

The kitchen in the upstairs at the Pavilion was in need of a small remodel. There was a lot of water 

damage to the existing floor. The floor had to be ripped out. New underlayment and flooring was 

installed. The flooring is now waterproof flooring. The walls were all repaired from years of 

damage. New lights are going to be installed along with a new refrigerator. There is going to be 

some changes to the kayak launch this spring so the existing launch can be used no matter the 

height of the river. 

b. Grounds Report 

Dan continues to cut up dead ash trees, he has cut up over 20 trees this year so far. An ice rink was 

put in this year again just north of the Senior Center and was used by many. We are looking at 

making the rink larger next year and possibly open up the green building for a warming shack. I had 

a few parents that have volunteered to help out. 

c. Senior Center Report 

Not a lot of change at the Senior Center. They are playing cards a few days a week and bingo a 

couple times a month. The Senior Center has been used by different organizations for their yearly 

sign up. 

       5. Recreation Director Report 

- Volleyball – ends in March 

- Golf League – wrapping up week 3 for all teams 

- Bags league – small but ended on a good note 

- Men’s Bball runs through April 

- Yoga running smoothly 

- Youth Bball program maxed out 

- Softball meetings and signups scheduled for March 

 



6. Tag Center Report 

Programs 

- Swim lessons going well, all classes full 

- Open swims still very popular, more scheduled for spring break 

- Preparing for State pool inspections 

- Lifeguard course aimed for Mayville Spring Break 

- Emily Mans will be resigning from Back in Action and relocating to Green Bay area, ending 

classes at the TAG. 

Maintenance 

- Pump replaced in Fall 2021 having continued issues, currently awaiting service from Sabel 

Engineering out of Fond Du lac 

- Boiler system upstairs brought back up to code 

- Butch Yaktus volunteering for drywall repairs 

Staffing 

- Several staff have resigned to include Marketing Coordinator, Fitness Coordinator, and 2 

cleaners.  All positions have since been absorbed or replaced.  Minimal disruption.  Actively 

recruiting cleaners 

 

7. SWOT Collection 

a. Discussion around questions related to the SWOT analysis.  Collected from Kurutz, no 

others received.   

       8. Set Time and Date of the next Meeting 

Tuesday March 15, 2022 6pm at the Tag Center 

8 Adjournment  

Motion to Adjourn Thom,  2nd by Davis  Motion passed 4-0 


